
Dear Club Members, 
 

I hope you all are well and are getting excited as I 

am for spring to get here, sooner than later. 
 

As I sit and reflect on the past few months in fill-

ing the role of the President of our local Chapter 
of the AAW, I can not thank you enough for be-

ing a part of this great opportunity. Our club pro-
motes not only friendship, camaraderie, fellow-

ship, but above all else the education in the art of 
woodturning, The AAW was established in 1986 

and currently has more than 16,000 members in a 
network of over 365 chapters globally. Our expe-

rience in central Ohio began ten years later in 
1996. We have had many members that have 

come and gone due to relocation, family responsi-
bilities and the unfortunate reality of succumbing 

to poor health.  
 

We have included a listing of long time members 

and the year they originally joined. Some of the 
names should sound familiar to some. Keep in 

mind, 56% of our members have been in C.O.W. 
for less than five years. I ask you to reach out and 

introduce yourself to your fellow members and 
thank those that have helped mold our club to 

what it is today. Soon we will be asking for a call 
for officers from the membership, This is your 

opportunity to step up and carry the torch into 
the future, continuing to improve the experiences 

of the membership and make a lasting impression 
on the community. 

 

Thank you for your membership. My sincerest 

appreciation,  
 

Daniel (Dan) West 

President, C.O.W. 

Letter from the President 
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Active COW Members with 15+ Years  

  

1996 Betley, Walt   
 Dutton, Fred   
 Grady, Ron   
 Hawley, Joel   
 Hock, Jack  (Recently Deceased) 
 Hock, Jean   
 Langstaff, Charles   
 Langstaff, Grace   
 Miller, Ed  (Recently Deceased) 
1997 Damon, Ron   

 Hull, Gene   
 Flaherty, Gene   

1998 Anstaett, Floyd   
1999 Baumgardner, Jim   (Previous owners 

 Baumgardner, Ruth of Woodcraft) 

 Crockett, Barb   
 Fisher, Ron   

 Mesewicz, Hank   
 Wolfe, Andi   

2000 Foley, Mike   
 Kerns, Bruce   

 Kerns, Nancy   
 Schmidt, Al   

 Knepley, Dennis   
 Damron, Mark   

2001 Burrowes, Jim   
 Calland, Jon   

2002 Bossley, Joel   
 Kemp, Chuck   

 Colvin, Rich   
 Dadik, Bob   

 Nelson, Michael 
2003 Dailey, Bruce   

 Reeb, Larry   
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Our next club meeting is on March 12th. Unless otherwise noted, meetings are held the 2nd 

Tuesday of each month (Sept-May) in the basement of Holy Spirit Church on the corner of E. Broad St. 

and Yearling Avenue.  (Note:  Aprilõs meeting will be held on Saturday, April 6th.  More info will bent out on 

that later.) 

 

6:00 to 7:00 pm:  Meet and Greet.   

 If you have any tools or wood to sell/swap bring them then.  You can also help get things set up or 

socialize.  

 

7:00 pm:  Regular meeting.  

 Short business meeting.   

 Gentle Critique and Show & Tell. 

 

 Demonstration:  Greg Gallegos will demonstrate òPodletsó.   See his Esty 

gallery, Natural Selections Studio, at https://www.etsy.com/shop/makye77 

New Column Coming Next Month 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Hereõs how it will work:   

¶ Send in a question about woodturning to the C.O.W. e-mail box:  centralohiowoodturners1@gmail.com 

¶ The editor of the newsletter will seek out one of resident C.O.W. experts to answer the question. 

¶ The question and answer will appear in the newsletter. 

https://www.etsy.com/shop/makye77
mailto:centralohiowoodturners1@gmail.com
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Beads of Courage ñ Update 
  

Beads of Courage ð Make it simple, make it inexpensive  
 

Most of you know that we as a club have committed to making quite a 

few lidded boxes for Beads of Courage.  We had a great run at our first 

Presidentõs Challenge and to date, we have turned in about 13 box-

es.  But we need more. 
 

Bob Pfister has provided us with a great idea for reducing your time to 

make a box, and keeping it inexpensive, too.  Bob has gone to Menards ð 

Iõm sure that other box stores would work, too ð and purchased some 

S4S hardwood.  It is dimensioned at Ĵó x 1 Ĳ ò by 6õ.  I looked online 

this morning and the regular price for a piece of mahogany is only 7.49, 

but they even had it on sale for 6.56.  They also have other species such 

as: poplar, alder, maple, oak, hickory, cedar, é.  So, you will need about 4 

or 5 layers to generate a box that has in interior diameter of 6ó and is 6ó 

tall ð it will take 2 piece of 6õ length, so you can mix species and put in a 

nice design.  Add a layer for the lid, and a couple of disks which you sup-

ply.  Total materials, using the òexpensiveó stuff, less than $15.  More im-

portantly, remember what a great cause this is and how much fun youõre 

going to have making one.  So much fun, in fact, go for making 2.   

For more information, visit www.beadsofcourage.org. We are already 

signed up to participate as a group, so if you read the information online, 

please do not register yourself.  If you do, we will be committing to more 

boxes than we believe we will be able to provide.   

 

Note: For some design ideas for Beads of Courage boxes, try this:  Go to your 

favorite search engine, type in òBeads of Courage boxesó and select Images.  

There are a lot of good ideas for you to òborrowó, or redesign to make it your 

own.  Some of the examples are show on the left side of this page. 

M A N Y  G O O D  T U R N S  

http://www.beadsofcourage.org
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The Central Ohio Woodturners will be demonstrating at the Columbus Woodworking Show again this year.  It 

was moved from January to March, and will be March 8-10 at the Ohio Expo Center (Fairgrounds) in the Celeste 

Building.  

Tom Bommersbach is coordinating the volunteers this year.   

 Contact him at: tbommersbach@gmail.com 
 

Even if you are not on the list of demonstrators, come and see a fun exhibit of woodworking tools and techniques.  

For more information, see:  

    http://www.thewoodworkingshows.com/columbus.html  

Note:  The Woodworking show has a separate booth for pens for Wounded Warriors ($10 donation).  We will not be turning Pens for 

Honor flight in our booth. 

CHAINSAW SAFETY  

 The national Safety Council states data from the Centers for Dis-

ease Control and Prevention shows roughly 36,000 people are 

treated annually in emergency rooms for chain saw related injuries.  

So before starting a chain saw, itõs important to follow a few rules, OSHA states: 

1. First, check the controls, chain tension, and all bolts and handles to be sure everything is in 

working order according to the manufacturerõs instructions. 

2. Then, check that the chain is sharp and has enough lubrication. 

3. When youõre ready to begin, set the chain saw on the ground ñ never drop start it.  Turn the 

tool on at least 10 feet away from the fueling area. 

4. When fueling a gas-powered chain saw, refrain from smoking.  Use a funnel to pour fuel into the 

chain saw, and never fuel the tool when it is hot. 

Safety Corner 

òThey're the 

rabid pit bull 

of the tool 

world.ó 

 

ñ Popular 

Mechanics  

{ƻǳǊŎŜΥ  ¢ƘŜ 9ƴŜǊƎȅ /ƻƻǇŜǊŀǝǾŜ ¢ƛƳŜǎΣ {ŜǇ-hŎǘ нлму 

GENERAL SAFETY TIPS FROM OSHA INCLUDE: 

¶ Keep the path the chain saw will take clear.  Remove any dirt, debris, nails, small tree limbs, or 

pieces of metal before cutting. 

¶ Use the sawõs chain brake (or shut off the chain saw completely) when carrying it over rough or 

uneven terrain. 

¶ Operate the chain saw only when you have secure footing and keep both hands on the handles. 

¶ Wear necessary personal protective equipment, including hand, foot, leg, eye, face, head, and 

hearing protection. 

¶ Never wear loose clothing when operating a chain saw. 

¶ Be aware that branches under tensions may spring out quickly when cut. 

¶ Be careful not to let tree trunks or limbs bind against the saw. 

¶ Know the saw may kick back, and never saw with the tip.   

¶ Keeps body parts out of direct line with the saw. 

mailto:tbommersbach@gmail.com
http://www.thewoodworkingshows.com/columbus.html
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dovetail jaws, the shape of the 

dovetail can be a factor. Many 

turners custom-grind a tool that 

will cut the tenon the exact shape 

of the dovetail jaws. If the jaws 

close on only the bottom or the 

top of the dovetail, they can 

crush the wood unevenly and 

make it shift off center.  

  

The tenon should be shorter than 

the jaws are deep so that the 

wood rests on a flat area at the 

bottom of the tenon. This helps 

register the bowl square and also 

helps prevent the bowl from 

rocking and coming out of the 

chuck when youõre turning.  

  

How you orient the wood in the 

chuck can cause problems. Letõs 

imagine the wood grain is running 

from 12 oõclock to 6 oõclock. If I 

mount the wood in the chuck 

with one jaw at 12, one at 3 one 

at 6 and one at 9, you will have 

end grain at 12 and 6 and side 

grain at 3 and 9. The side grain 

will compress differently than end 

grain and can easily throw it off. 

Rotate the grain about 45 de-

grees so it's at 1:30, 4:30, 7:30 

and 10:30 or close to that. This 

will give each jaw a little end grain 

and a little side grain and can help 

Question:  
 

When going from faceplate to a 

chuck, the bowls do not seem to 

run true afterwards and I have to 

return it.  I often times have the 

same trouble when final turning 

rough turned bowls using a chuck.  

 

Answer:  Shaping the Tenon 

(from John Lucas, AAW Tips Li-

brary.) 
 

There are a couple of things that 

can easily cause this. One you 

may not be able to correct be-

cause it's the nature of wood.  

The others are the shape of the 

tenon, the size of the tenon, and 

the length of the tenon.  

  

I assume you are turning the out-

side with a faceplate and then 

turning a tenon, or rebate on the 

bottom. The first thing to do is to 

make the tenon the right size for 

the jaws youõre using. If you make 

a large tenon and the jaws have 

to open up, they are only being 

held by the eight corners of the 

jaws. These bite into the wood 

unevenly because of the differ-

ence in end grain vs side grain 

hardness. Wood compresses very 

little against the end grain and will 

compress more against the side 

grain. So the first thing to do is to 

choose jaws that will only have a 

small gap when fully closed over 

the tenon. This will tend to com-

press the wood more evenly and 

has more grip surface. 

 

The next thing is to properly 

shape the tenon. If you have 

Shop Tip 

with the compression problem. 

I'm assuming you have solid 

sound wood. If it's punky, it may 

compress unevenly no matter 

how you orient it but the next tip 

may help. 

   

I start all of my bowls between 

centers so there is a center mark 

in the face of the bowl. When I 

remount it in the chuck, I always 

bring up the tailstock and push 

the bowl against the chuck while 

tightening. That can go a long way 

toward keeping the bowl aligning 

while tightening the chuck.  If you 

don't have that centering hole, 

here's what you can do. I built a 

gadget on someone else's tip that 

goes into the threaded hole of my 

faceplate and fits snugly. It has a 

center hole. I put a long sharp-

ened steel rod down that center 

hole and punch a mark in the 

wood exactly centered on the 

faceplate. I can use this to punch 

a mark that my live center will go 

into to align the bowl. If your 

faceplates are solid, simply drill a 

hole in the center while they are 

on the lathe using your drill chuck 

in the tailstock. 

{ƘŀǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƴƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƘǳŎƪ       

{ƻǳǊŎŜΥ  ǘǳǊƴŀǿƻƻŘōƻǿƭΦŎƻƳ 
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At the recent Fishing Expo, the 

Central Ohio Woodturners set up 

a booth to turn more Pens for 

Honor Flight.  In the three days of 

the event, we turned about 120 

pens. 

 

Many of the pens were turned by 

visitors to the show.  In one in-

stance, a young boy visiting from 

Israel turned his first pen.  He did 

not speak English, so his father 

translated our volunteerõs instruc-

tions.  It was a difficult, but re-

warding task, with a great out-

come. 

 

In another instance, we received 

the message and photo, shown at 

the right, about a boy turning a 

pen.  From the tone of his fatherõs 

message, Iõm not sure who en-

joyed it more.  It is great to partic-

ipate in new experiences with 

your children.   

 

Thanks to all C.O.W. volunteers 

who helped to make this a suc-

cessful and fun event.  Also thanks 

to Greg Drakulich and Michael 

Hughes for their efforts to organ-

ize these events. 

 

 

Pens for Honor Flight 
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 Family:  Rosaceae 
 

  DŜƴǳǎΥ tǊǳƴǳǎ ǎŜǊƻǝƴŀ 

  /ƻƳƳƻƴ bŀƳŜΥ 

     Black Cherry 

Habitat:  A main constituent  of 

the Appalachian forest.  Eastern North 

America.  Usually one of the first trees 

to grow in an empty field. 

Description:  
Fairly hard, strong, and very close-

grained; does not shrink or warp. 

 Orange-brown to mahogany colored 

heartwood. 
 

One of the most valuable timbers  for 

furniture and veneers. 

 

Of course, it a great wood for  

turning! 

7ÏÏÄ ÆÏÒ 4ÕÒÎÉÎÇ 
Black Cherry   

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.ƭŀŎƪ ŎƘŜǊǊȅ ƭƻƎ                                  .ƭŀŎƪ ŎƘŜǊǊȅ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŜŘƎŜŘ ōƻǿƭ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
[ŀǊƎŜ ōƭŀŎƪ ŎƘŜǊǊȅ ŎǊƻǘŎƘ ōƻǿƭ  
ōȅ .ǊǳŎŜ ƪŜǊƴǎ 
 
     

 
 
{ƻǳǊŎŜǎΥ ¢ƘŜ  ²ƻƻŘōƻƻƪ ōȅ IƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ hƘƛƻ 5ŜǇǘΦ hŦ bŀǘΦ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ 

  

.ƭŀŎƪ ŎƘŜǊǊȅ ƻũǎŜǘ ƎƻōƭŜǘ 


